
Newsletter Summer 2023 

A  note from the Head Teacher 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you for all your support over this 

past term and year, it is very much 

appreciated.   We have had a very 

successful term, and I continue to be 

impressed with the cooperative, positive 

and can do attitude, displayed by every 

single student. 

I want to thank all the staff for 

their immense efforts over the last year. 

Everyone has done an amazing job in 

ensuring the pupils were engaged in 

exciting lessons/activities (both on and 

off site such as swimming, trips etc) and 

have had opportunities to access the 

community and learn valuable and 

practical life skills.  The strength of 

Durants lies in the quality of our staff, 

who work relentlessly to improve 

outcomes and quality of life chances for 

all our students. Our commitment is to 

work in partnership with our parents/

carers to maximise the potential for 

everyone and to prepare our students to 

make a smooth transition into adult life. 

Thank you to all our teachers, teaching 

assistants, therapists, Senior 

Management Team, office and premises 

staff.   Their expertise, commitment and 

dedication are commendable.    

   

Goodbye 

We are sadly saying goodbye to 

three members of our teaching 

staff - Ann O’Hagan, Anna 

Ziomecka-Than and Husne 

Gunduz.  Ann is an Assistant Head 

teacher and has worked at Durants 

for many years, she is relocating 

with her family.  We wish her every 

happiness in all that the future 

holds. Anna is joining the Enfield 

EP service, we wish her every 

success in her chosen career.  

Husne has contributed to the 

school for the year she has been 

with us, Husne will work in an 

Enfield mainstream primary 

school, and we wish her the best 

of luck going forward.  We would 

like to thank each of them for 

their hard work, commitment, 

support and the dedication they 

have given to Durants and wish 

them every success and 

happiness with their careers 

and future endeavours.  

  

I wish you all a lovely summer 

break. 

Warm regards, 

Rachel Carli  
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Achievements 

National Autistic Society Accreditation 

 
The NAS’s Autism Accreditation award is the UK’s only autism-specific quality assurance pro-
gramme of support and development for all those providing services to autistic people. 
 
Staff at Durants have been working hard since spring 2022 on achieving the NAS  
accreditation.  In May 2023, the NAS assessors carried out a one week, rigorous  
accreditation assessment.  Staff presented to the NAS assessors, all the excellent autism 
practice delivered at Durants. The NAS assessors observed various teaching sessions in all 
classes at Pitfield, Southgate and at the Satellite provision.  They interviewed senior leaders 
who explained the curriculum, assessment, PBS, autism specific practices and pupil’s  
wellbeing.   They also collected the views of current parents and pupils.  Five families were 
telephoned by the assessors and the NAS reported that all parents were very happy with the 
information sharing and student progress (P11 of the NAS accreditation report).  The NAS 
reported the outcomes of the Parents survey    

 

Page 2 Durants News 



Achievements...continued 
 
The NAS also reported that a number of parents wrote some additional comments. 
 

 
The NAS reported the outcomes of the pupil’s questionnaire, reporting that most  
pupils were happy with the support they received. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Durants is pleased to announce the successful achievement of NAS accreditation.  All 

the staff at Durants are proud to be recognised for all the support given to Durant’s 
pupils and their families.   

Being an NAS accredited school means that families can be, assured that staff at Du-

rants will work in an Autism friendly way to help their child overcome or manage the 
difficulties and challenges that Autism can present them and their families.  Being an 

NAS accredited school also means that the NAS will support the school with future 
ongoing development and training and help the school continually strive for the best 
possible outcomes for their pupils. 

Rachel Carli   

Head Teacher 
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Achievements…..continued 

 

Enfield Inclusion Charter – Champion school   

As you know Durants school has become an Enfield Inclusion Charter Champion Setting.  

Durants school  have shown that inclusion is at the heart of everything we do. 

 

 

 By signing the Inclusion Charter  Durants school staff & community  have committed to: 

Provide clear, visible and strong leadership for inclusion 

Ensure that everyone takes responsibility for including children and young people with  

     special educational needs and disabilities 

Understand that all behaviour happens for a reason 

Listen and respond to children and young people’s opinions and ideas when making any 

decision which impacts on their lives 

Celebrate difference and diversity 

Work with families, professionals and practitioners across our community to help all      

children and young people to thrive 

Ensure that everyone is comfortable to be open and honest about what support they need 

to help children and young people in their care 

Support children and young people to prepare for their adulthood from the early years and 

throughout their childhood and adolescence, so they can shape their future in the way 

they want. 
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Achievements…..continued 

 

As you know we have been working towards the Sandwell Well-being Charter Mark for the 

past two years, this has been a robust & rigorous process. The aim of the Charter Mark is to 

recognise our dedication towards improving Social, Emotional and Mental Health of pupil, 

parents and staff and to support a process of self-evaluation and improvement.  We identi-

fied a parent & pupil  focus group.  The group met together at Southgate on Wednesday 

14 June and were interviewed by the team, they  completed a questionnaire. We have 

achieved the Sandwell  Wellbeing Mental Health Kitemark. 

Asthma Friendly School – We are now an AFS. We have completed the following 

Standard 1:  Asthma lead and Asthma policy   

Standard 2:  Asthma register and ensuring posters displayed  

Standard 3:  Emergency inhaler Kit- Incentive for schools.   

Standard 4: Asthma care plans, record of medication use, students who self-manage, 

storage of inhalers/ spacers. This is in place  

Standard 5: Whole school training – All school staff, especially teachers, we do this       

yearly  

 

Enfield Trauma Informed Practice school  E-TIPSS  

Durants is now a Trauma informed school. 

E-TIPSS – training for staff. The training covered complex trauma, what a trauma in-

formed school looks like, introduced the ARC (Attachment, Regulation and Competen-

cy - Blaustein & Kinniburgh, 2019) framework and provide training of the E-TIPSS.  

 Durants is a trauma informed place to learn, where every child:  

is understood  in the context of their environment and experiences 

has a safe caregiving environment 

has the support they need to regulate and integrate their experiences 

has the opportunity to develop the skills they need for a good life. 
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Winchmore ARP 1 and 2 visit the Docklands Museum 

 

ARP1 and ARP2 visited the Docklands Museum. The pupils learnt about many events 
that occurred in London. They had a thoroughly enjoyable day.  

Winchmore ARP1 ARP2 and 6th Form Stu-
dio attend the Cartoon Workshop 

On Thursday 20  April 2023 ARP1, ARP2 and the 
6th Form Studio pupils went to the Cartoon Muse-
um in London to take part in a workshop called 
"This Is Us". All students focused on drawing car-
toon faces with a range of emotions. Then the pu-
pils had to write out speech bubbles for the char-
acters to explain how the characters were feel-
ing. Next, the pupils learnt how to draw them-
selves as a cartoon character, using one of the 
expressions they drew earlier. Finally, the pupils 
cut out their characters and glued them onto a 
big group poster.  

We were allowed to take the poster with us to 
school , so that we could put this on display.  
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Members of Lewis Carroll, Nana Yaa Kuffour and Nikola Tesla Classes  have worked exceptionally 

hard with their art project. They have planned using their teamwork skills. Being creative and 

imaginative they have put together this beautiful piece of modern artwork using tools they have not 

worked with before. 

Art project by Lewis Carroll, Nana Ya Kuffour and Tesla Classes. 

The 6th form students from The ARP started a 12 week course of tennis sessions at Conway Tennis 
Club N14. These sessions have been offered as part of the clubs outreach programme. Funds were 
raised during the Coronation Weekend. The students enjoyed their first session at the beginning of 
June 2023.  
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The ARP-2 and ARP-1 classes had a 
wonderful time at the Natural History 
Museum! They explored the many exhibits 
and learned about the natural world in a 
hands-on and interactive way. From the 
dinosaur skeletons to the exhibits on the 
solar system, they were fascinated by all the 
wonders of science and nature that the 
museum had to offer. It was a great 
opportunity for them to learn and discover 
together. 

 

Fantastic Art work by Keira ! 

Once again Keira has used her creative art skills and has put together 
this beautiful piece using clay. To the smallest detail she has put in so 
much effort and dedication. 

Great work Keira, keep it up!-Eda 

 

Where can parents take their chil-
dren  

during the holidays? 

Would you like ideas of where you could 
go as a family during the holidays. 

Please check out the school’s website:- 

https://www.durants.enfield.sch.uk/page/?
title=Where+Could+we+go+as+a+Family%
3F&pid=49 

Ann O’Hagan Assistant Head Teacher 

I have been working at Durants since 1 October 
2001 and have watched it grow and change into 
the successful school it is today.  Over this 
time, I have had the pleasure to work with 
some amazing colleagues.  I have enjoyed help-
ing pupils grow and develop skills that help 
them to overcome and manage the difficulties 
that they face.  This year I am relocating with 
my family to Cornwall, which means I have to, 
sadly say Goodbye to my Durants Family.  I 
wish all the pupils and their families at Durants 
lots of success and happiness.  Ann   

HELP RAISE MONEY FOR D.E.A.L. 

DEAL - Durants Empowering Autistic 

Learners is on easyfundraising 

You only have to register and choose DEAL 
- Durants Empowering Autistic Learners as 
the cause you support, and when you want 
to buy something, on-line go to the easy-
fundaraising website you search for the 
shop you want to buy things from.  

You shop. Your cause gets money.-for free. 

Join 2.4m people raising free donations 
via 7,000+ shops & sites. 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk  

 

https://www.durants.enfield.sch.uk/page/?title=Where+Could+we+go+as+a+Family%3F&pid=49
https://www.durants.enfield.sch.uk/page/?title=Where+Could+we+go+as+a+Family%3F&pid=49
https://www.durants.enfield.sch.uk/page/?title=Where+Could+we+go+as+a+Family%3F&pid=49
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk


As there is an inset day on Friday 21 July 2023 School will finish for the Summer holi-
day at the normal time of 3.00pm  

Thursday 20 July 2023 

Friday 1 September and Monday 4 September 2023 are 

inset days 

School will re-open for all pupils at the normal time of 8.50am on  

Tuesday 5 September 2023 

Have a wonderful Summer Holiday! 

 

 

End of Term Arrangements 
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